## PILOT CLUB OF SOUTH BREVARD

## PROGRAM AND BUSINESS MEETING

April 21, 2021

**Call to Order**: Wenona Dunlap, President, called the meeting to order at 6:06 pm at Bennigan's in Melbourne

**Invocation:** Projects- Jane Cox "Teamwork"

Roll Call: Cathy McAllister

**Present:** Geraldine Blanchard, Peggy Bretz, Jane Cox, Wenona Dunlap, Judith Glover, Cathy McAllister, Mary Jane McMillen, Jennifer Valliere, and Maria Waddell, **Guests-** Kitty Drew guest of Maria Waddell (Recycling Center) shared event Art Fair Kid's World, taking place 10 am-4pm Sat & Sun, April 24-25, at Wickham Park,they need extra volunteers; and Delores Rodriquez guest of Maria Waddell (2<sup>nd</sup> visit) **Absent:**, Christina Brown, Valerie Cronin, Lynn Daughterty, Lisa Mateyka, , Barbara McKenzie, Jo Reed, Eileen Segerson, Shellee Storz-Davis, and Pat Tebbe,

**Secretary Report**: Cathy McAllister- The March Board minutes were approved as emailed. **Treasurer's Report**: Mary Jane McMillen- The March Treasurer's report was accepted and filed for audit. We donated \$500 to Strive for Five at the District Convention.

Communications Not Requiring Action: Cathy McAllister- None

Communication Requiring Action: Cathy McAllister- None

Presidents Report: Wenona Dunlap

- District Convention- Awards & Certificates were shared, Visibility-Second Place, Pick Me Up- Third Place, Community Service- Second Place, Patriotism- Second Place
- Our website is coming up for renewal, after discussion we decided to look into alternate ideas and revisit the topic next month.

## **President Elect Report:**

- Barbara McKenzie is President for the next year at the Pilot Scholarship House, and Mary Jane will remain in her position as secretary.
- Committee choices for next year for our club will be emailed in the next month, everyone needs to make a choice and not just put any.

**Fashion Show:** We plan to have our next fashion show in the spring of 2022, Mary Jane McMillen will check with the Hilton for possible dates, we will need to keep the same charities as we had indicated this in the letter we sent them canceling the event. Due to uncertainness in today's world and cancellations still occurring, we are not planning a fall show this year.

**Brainminders:** No Report

## **Projects: Jane Cox –**

- Garage Sale- a big thank you to all who helped with the garage sale, it was the most successful to date.
- Greenwood Place Birthday's- Geraldine has April, Eileen Segerson for May.
- Spa Day May 13<sup>th</sup> at 10:30 am at Greenwood Place, they are opening this back up
- Mother's Day tea on Tuesday, May 11 at 1:30 pm, Pilot's will help with the event, but you will need to wear a mask (wear your Pilot shirt if you have one).
- Hats for Cancer is scheduled for May 23<sup>rd</sup> at 2 pm at Jane's house.
- Book Matching is ongoing on Thursdays & Fridays

- Bottle Caps- we are still collecting bottle caps for Ocean Breeze Elementary so they can obtain plastic benches
- Salvation Army Project- we are still collecting food
- Morgan Project- Disabled children fundraiser "Turtle Splash" upcoming for anyone who would like to go, first Saturday in May
- Elly Hoffman (Serene Harbor) emailed that they are having a Brunch fundraiser, May  $22^{\text{nd}}$  (\$55) at the Hilton Rialto
- No Belk's Charity Day's this year.

Membership: No Report Fundraising: No Report Old Business: None New Business:

**Board Recommendations: None** 

**Reminders:** 

July 7-10, 2021- Convention, Atlanta (Room will be \$500 per person and \$400 registration which includes only 1 meal)
October 15-17, Holidy Inn Viera- Fall Council

**Announcements-** None

**Adjourned**: Meeting was adjourned at 7:31 pm **50/50 Drawing** was won by Geraldine Blanchard, being given \$23 and \$22 was retained

Cathy McAllister, Secretary

Pilot Club of South Brevard President Wenona Dunlap